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Electric  Meter Variance Committee Recommendation

COMES NOW the Electric Meter Variance Committee of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Committee) and for its recommendation states:

1. In the attached Memorandum, which is labeled Appendix A, the Electric Meter Variance Committee recommends that the Missouri Public Service Commission issue an Order granting Union Electric Company a variance from the separate metering requirement of 4 CSR 240-20.050 to allow master metering of the residential living units of the Coronado Place project located at 3701 Lindell Boulevard, St. Louis, Missouri.

2. The Committee has determined that with respect to the portion of electric energy used by the residents of each unit, the long-run benefits to the electric consumers in such building of separate metering do not exceed the costs of purchasing and installing separate meters.

3. Listing variances from 4 CSR 240-20.050 granted by the Commission to an electric utility in the tariff of that utility on file with the Commission would provide readily accessible public notice of these variances.

4. Although not part of its recommendation, the Committee notes that Union Electric Company stated in its application that the Coronado Place project is a redevelopment of a hotel that has been vacant for 17 years (since 1985).  The Commission’s Rule 4 CSR 240-20.050 provides:

Each residential and commercial unit in a multiple-occupancy building construction of which has begun after June 1, 1981 shall have installed a separate electric meter for each residential or commercial unit.

Additionally, in 4 CSR 240-20.050(1)(D) the Commission has defined when construction begins for purposes of the rule as follows:  “Construction begins when the footings are poured.”  Thus, it appears possible that a showing could be made that a variance from the Commission’s Rule 4 CSR 240-20.050 is not necessary.

5. Based on a review of Commission records, Union Electric Company has no outstanding assessments and is current in its filing of annual reports.

WHEREFORE the Electric Meter Variance Committee of the Missouri Public Service Commission recommends that the Commission grant Union Electric Company’s Application for Variance and that, if the Commission grants this variance request, the Commission also order Union Electric Company to file a revised tariff sheet(s) to add this variance to the list of variances from 4 CSR 240-20.050 that the Commission has granted it.
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